PRMWC Annual Board Meeting Minutes

 June 2, 2012

1:58 p.m. commence

In attendance: Keith and Janet Roark, Brian Keen, Tim and Judy Teixeira, Paul and Amy Weggenmann, Todd Victor and Lizette Guy, Kasey and Nate Girard, Tim Berndt, Anthony and Christina Tantarelli.

Well update: The well was cleaned today. #1 The pump seal needs to be replaced.  Weeks or Bartley should be able to do this. #2 The air compressor should be looked into replacing it. (Julian is going to seek bids for it) #3 Does the water company feel we should look into some energy programs for the well? The well is in good shape. Cleaning was needed; the pressure tank should be looked at some time. The air issue from earlier in the year looks to be sorted out and functioning correctly.

Finances: We are $2,831.44 in the red every year (when accounting for water income vs. expenses.  Members brought up the idea of raising the water rates in order to break even each year. Judy calculated it would take another $15 per year. Obtaining insurance was brought up (to not rely on the Citibank account for catastrophic incidents). 

Todd made a motion that all members pay $690/year ($57.50 per month) instead of $600/year and the board members would be reimbursed 50% with the exception of the bookkeeper that gets a 100% reimbursed (Currently all board members pay no water fees).  Paul seconds the motion. This motion will be put to a vote in the September meeting.

During the next meeting in September, we will vote on a rate hike and the “free water” vs. stipends for board members. Either the 8th or 15th may work. A happy hour was suggested. Todd and Lizette volunteered their house.

The house at Crown Court has not yet paid their water bill since moving in a year ago. They will be sent a certified 30-day notice to pay. Their water valve will be locked if they do not pay within the 30 days.

Election of new board members: Nate agreed to be president, Tim agreed to continue as vice president, Amy will be secretary and Judy will be the Treasurer. Everyone agreed to the new board members.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:36 p.m.

